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TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON 

COMMERCE, CONSUMER PROTECTION, AND HEALTH 
 

TWENTY-EIGHTH LEGISLATURE 
Regular Session of 2016 

 
Friday, April 15, 2016 

9:30 a.m. 
 

TESTIMONY ON GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE NO. 863. 
 
TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, 
 AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE: 
 

My name is Candace Ito and I am the Executive Officer of the Contractors 

License Board (“Board”), Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs 

(“Department”).  I apologize for not being at today’s hearing to present our testimony in 

person.  The Board is meeting today from 8:30 a.m. until this afternoon. 

The Department thanks you for the opportunity to testify on Governor’s Message 

No. 863, regarding the reappointment of John Polischeck, Jr., to the Board.  The 

Department supports the confirmation of Mr. Polischeck’s reappointment to the Board. 

 Mr. Polischeck is being reappointed to the Board as one of its general contractor 

members.  He has been licensed since January 12, 2000, and holds general 

engineering and general building contractor’s licenses.  He is the principal responsible 
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managing employee of American Piping and Boiler Co. and his license is current, active 

and in good standing. 

Mr. Polischeck has served on the Board since July 1, 2011, and is currently the 

Board’s Vice Chairperson.  Mr. Polischeck is a dedicated member and has attended 47 

of 52 Board meetings. 

Mr. Polischeck is a reliable and knowledgeable member.  In addition to regular 

Board meetings, he also volunteers to attend the Board’s Applications and Rules 

Committee meetings.  Mr. Polischeck’s expertise as a contractor with more than 30 

years of experience in the construction industry contributes to his well thought out 

contributions to the Board’s discussions that are fair and intended to maintain consumer 

protection.  Additionally, in the absence of the Chairperson, he effectively manages 

Board meetings by encouraging member participation and stays on topic by guiding the 

meeting back to the agenda item.  The Department appreciates Mr. Polischeck’s 

commitment and interest in serving on the Board and looks forward to his continued 

contributions in his second term. 

 The Department supports the confirmation of Mr. Polischeck to the Contractors 

License Board, and thanks you for the opportunity to provide testimony. 



 
 

Uploaded via Capitol Website 

 
April 15, 2016 

 

TO: HONORABLE ROSALYN BAKER, CHAIR, HONORABLE MICHELLE KIDANI, 

VICE CHAIR, SENATE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE AND CONUSMER  

   

SUBJECT: SUPPORT OF  GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE 863:  Submitting for consideration and  

  confirmation to the Contractors License Board, Gubernatorial Nominee, John  

  Polischeck, Jr., for a term to expire 06-30-2019. 
 

HEARING 

DATE: Friday, April 15, 2016 

TIME: 9:30 a.m. 

PLACE: Conference Room 229 

Dear Chair Baker and Vice Chair Kidani and Members,   

On behalf of the General Contractors Association of Hawaii (GCA), we are writing in support of 

Governor’s Message 863 reappointing John Polischeck to the Contractors License Board (“Board”) for a 

term set to expire on June 30, 2019. GCA is an organization comprised of over five hundred seventy 

general contractors, subcontractors and construction related firms. GCA was established in 1932 and is 

the largest construction association in the State of Hawaii.   

 

Mr. Polischeck has served on the Board for the past five years and will be serving a second term. GCA 

requests your favorable consideration of his continued service. In monitoring the Board’s monthly 

meetings, Mr. Polischeck provides valuable insight on the issues at hand in a professional and respectful 

manner.  

 

The Contractors License Board plays an important role in the construction industry, particularly with 

regard to the interpretation of Chapter 444, Hawaii Revised Statutes in its regulation of the licensing and 

administration of construction contractors. Many of our members in the construction industry are affected 

daily by the decisions of the Board.  

 

The GCA strongly supports the re-appointment of Mr. Polischeck to serve on the Contractors License 

Board and respectfully request your favorable consideration.  

       

  

1065 Ahua Street 

Honolulu, HI  96819 

Phone: 808-833-1681 FAX:  839-4167 
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4/15/2016 Senate Committee on Commerce, Consumer 

Protection, and Health 
 

Room 229 
 

9:30 a.m. TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT GM 863 
 
Dear Chair Baker, Vice Chair Kidani, and Members of the Committee: 
 
The Hawaii PV Coalition strongly supports the re-appointment of John Polischeck, Jr. to the 
Contractor’s Licensing Board.  
 
Mr. Polischeck is a highly respected member of Hawaii’s construction industry whose vast 
knowledge across the residential, commercial, and industrial sectors will continue to make him a 
tremendous asset to the Board. His more than thirty years of experience in construction, from 
the field to the boardroom, ensure that he has sufficient depth of perspective to effectively and 
insightfully address the complex matters dealt with by the Board.  
 
Mr. Polischeck’s value to the Board also stems from the breadth of his current firm’s activities. In 
addition to being a licensed General Contractor, APB Construction Group holds various 
specialty licenses that allow it to self-perform work ranging from boiler fabrication to electrical 
to heavy equipment operation. The firm is active in most if not all of Hawaii’s key construction 
trades. APB’s work in the sector that I know best, energy, includes more than 50 MW of 
residential and commercial solar photovoltaic projects. 
 
In addition to his technical and subject matter qualifications for the Board, Mr. Polischeck’s 
personal qualities will make him an excellent representative for the State’s contracting industry. 
Throughout his business dealings, John is known among clients, vendors, and other industry 
partners for his integrity, for his decisiveness, and for his unwavering commitment to 
construction quality and worker safety. 
 
In summary, I wholeheartedly recommend John Polischeck to the Committee as an individual 
whose continued representaion on the Contractor’s Licensing Board will strengthen and enrich 
its  engagement in Hawaii’s business community. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to offer these comments 
 
Mark Duda 
President, Hawaii PV Coalition 
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The Hawaii PV Coalition was formed in 2005 to support the greater use and more rapid diffusion of solar 
electric applications across the state. Working with business owners, homeowners and local and national 
stakeholders in the PV industry, the Coalition has been active during the state legislative sessions 
supporting pro-PV and renewable energy bills and helping inform elected representatives about the 
benefits of Hawaii-based solar electric applications. 





April 13, 2016 

 

COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE AND CONSUMER PROTECTION 

Senator Rosalyn H. Baker, Chair 

Senator Michelle N. Kidani, Vice Chair 

 

THE SENATE 

THE TWENTY-EIGHTH LEGISLATURE 

REGULAR SESSION OF 2016 

State of Hawaii 

 

 

Re:  Governor’s Message No. 863 – Submission for consideration and confirmation to 

the Contractors License Board, Gubernatorial Nominee, JOHN POLISCHECK, JR. 

for a term to expire 06-30-2019 

Hearing Date: April 15, 2016 

 

It is my pleasure to support the confirmation of John Polischeck, Jr. to the Contractors 

License Board. John has been a member of the board since 2011. 

 

John is the President of American Piping and Boiler Co. (“APB”) and my association with 

him and his company has been as his banker. APB has been a client of Bank of Hawaii 

since 2004. Through our banking relationship, I have come to know John as a person of 

unquestionably strong character and ethics. I also respect John’s strategic thinking 

ability, as well as his ability to coordinate and manage multiple people, initiatives and 

projects at one time. Further, John has an extraordinary pride in quality workmanship 

and overall excellence. He holds high expectations for performance and execution of 

himself and others around, and raises the caliber of his team as a result. 

 

I have the highest respect for John and believe him to be an excellent choice to 

continue on the Contractor License Board. His thoughtful, deliberate manner, sense of 

fairness and high ethical standards has translated well to this governing body. It is with 

my full support that I ask you to favorably consider and approve John’s nomination. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Dana Takushi 

Executive Vice President and Manager 

Hawaii Commercial Banking Division 
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